
December 2nd,  2024 Town Administrator Update: 

I will be on vacation from December 23rd through January 6th 

 

 

Boards & Committees 

Forest & Trails 

Suzanne Artemieff has resigned, effective 11/20/2024. 

Sustainability 

RTE will be conducting their one day audit of our streetlight inventory this Friday. They will then send the audit summary 
& GIS package to the town next week. 

Miscellaneous  

• I updated the transfer station webpage with the newly voted pricing effective 1/1/25. 
• I attended a meeting about the regional wood bank which included a draft outline for an Memorandum Of 

Understanding (MOU) between DCR, Woodland Partnership and the towns of Charlemont, Buckland and 
Colrain. This is just the beginning of the process, and information will be brought to the Selectboard as it becomes 
available. 

• I have received one application so far for the Senior & Veteran’s Tax Work Off program. 
• I’ve had meetings with Capital Improvements and Finance, and went to District 1 with Ron Sweet and Chief 

Bates to hear about the upcoming schedule for the North Poland bridge replacement. They are anticipating the 
construction season to be from June 11th through November 11th, 2025. 


